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Dear Buzz Readers, 

Although the weather did its best 

to disappoint for Open Gardens 

those who supported it didn’t.  It was  

another great success and  once again 

those who opened their gardens an those  

who helped to make it happen must be                  

congratulated. 

 

 The next thing on the Agenda  is Revel 

Week and of course with the hall looking 

good it will be a great venue for most of 

the events that are taking place.  

 Katie Coleman Hallett our newly 

 appointed queen I am sure hopes that 

 everyone will show their support for 

 her and the week of events. 

 

 As in other years there is a whole 

 week of events taking place and  

 also lots of competitions for children 

 and adults to enter. The centrefold of  

 this edition of The Buzz is letting         

everyone know what is happening so it 

may be a good idea to keep it close at 

hand to refer to. 

  

Cut off date for the next Buzz 

20th August. 

 

Sheila Cholwill    Editor 

Email– sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Tel: 01288 381350 
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Approximately 30 miles, but! within 10 mile radius of Bridgerule. 

Saturday 27th July 2013 from 2.00pm 
 Entry Fee:  £2.50 per person. Children under 14, free.    

Entry forms / Answer sheets / Route details only available on the day 

 Start and finish at:    The Bridge Inn 
Prize for the highest score. 

Raffle in the evening from 8.00pm 

Please help by donating a prize for the Raffle. 
(These may be left at the Bridge Inn or the Shop) 

ALL PROCEEDS TO THE VILLAGE HALL  
Kindly organised by Mr and Mrs Barry Marshall 

RAMBLE & HOG ROAST 
WEDNESDAY 31ST JULY 2013 

Assemble Bridgerule Village Hall  - 6.30pm 

               Ramble - return by Tractor and Trailer  

        £1 per Adult   :   50p per Child 

Join us afterwards at the Village Hall for 

HOG ROAST & BBQ 

Lic
ense

d B
ar 

Tom
bola

 

Raffl
e 
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Sheila’s Mentions:  

Our thoughts are with Linda Goodman and her family at this time on the 

recent sad passing away of Tony, husband, dad and grandad. 

Congratulations and Best Wishes go to Jonathon and Jane Martyn of      

Borough Farm on the occasion of their wedding recently. The ceremony 

took place on the Scilly Isles. 

   Birthday Greetings go to:-             Michael Moore for the 8th July. 

                 Audrey Bewes and her sister Margery for the 1st August.  

                 Emily Youldon on the 8th August. 

                 Raymond Bewes for the 15th August. 

                 Grant Latham for the 17th August. 

                 Janet Hallett for the 26th August. 

                Linda Goodman for the 29th August. 

Best wishes go to Mr. Ron Abbott  and to Danni Piercey on her recent 

stay in hospital. 

Sadly some members of our community have had items taken from their             

gardens recently.  Items that mean quite a lot to them and on their behalf I 

ask that they are returned.  To take something from someone that is not 

ours is wrong - to enter someone’s property  and then take an item is theft!  

 Todd Peschke received  the season’s  top scorer award recently in the   

Hodgson Kingsley League and his brother Jedd was young player of the 

year .  Congratulations to them. 

Students leaving Bridgerule Primary School in July to transfer to              

Holsworthy  Community College are Kyla Ingram, Tim Cottier, Callum 

Moore, Ellis Pawley, Samuel Jones, Brandon Towle, Archie Furber and 

Scott Noble.    We wish them well. 

Likewise we welcome 10 to the reception class in September. 

Ruby Bowler, James Fenwick, Tyler May, Minnie Hosie, Phoebe Lucas, 

Blake Towle, Sam Linney, Benji Masters, Caelen Greening and                  

Louis Durant.    

We welcome Georgina Tomlin and her boyfriend Aron who are moving 
back to live in the village on 16th July. 
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SENIOR ALPHABET 

A is for arthritis 

B for bad back 

C is for chest pain. Perhaps cardiac? 

D is for dental decay and decline, 

E is for eyesight…..can’t read that top line. 

F is for fissures and fluid retention 

G is for gas (which I’d rather not mention) 

H High blood pressure (I’d rather have low) 

I is for incisions with scars you can show. 

J is for joints, that now fail to flex. 

L is for limp…. Which I do to excess. 

Wait!  I forgot about K 

K is for my knees that crack when they are bent 

(please forgive me my Memory just went) 

N is for neurosis, pinched nerves and stiff neck 

O is for osteo—and all bones that crack 

P is for prescriptions, I have quite a few 

Give me another pill; I’ll  be good as new. 

Q is for queasiness. fatal or flue? 

R is for reflux…. One meal or two 

S is for sleepless nights, counting my fears 

T is for tinnitus...I hear bells in my ears 

U is for urinary: difficulties with flow 

V is for vertigo, that’s “dizzy” you know 

W is worry, now what’s going around? 

X is for Xray ...and what might be found. 

Y is for another year I’ve left behind 

Z is for zest that I still have my mind 

I have survived all the symptoms my body deployed 

and kept twenty-six doctors fully employed 
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BRIDGERULE LADIES SKITTLES 2012/13 SEASON AWARDS. 

     Alf Chidley Cup for top average overall Katherine Davey   (B Team) 

     and 4th overall in Holsworthy Skittle League. 

     Top average A Team   Shirley Abbott. 

     Top score A Team Sheila Cholwill  (85) 

     Top score B Team Katherine Davey (86) 

     Most 9’s  A Team  Shirley Abbott 

     Most 9’s B Team   Kimberley Cann 

     Heather Fraser  Cup played with average/  

 handicap winner—Kimberley Cann 

             Runner up  - Audrey Bewes 
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ST. BRIDGET’S FAMILY SERVICE 

On Sunday June 9th Rev. Chris Hardwick led another Family Service at           

St Bridget’s Church, with the theme of “Miracles”. James Davey, Stella 

Thompson and Caitlin Braund pupils from Bridgerule C of E (VC) Primary 

School read the story of the  Centurion and his highly valued slave and then 

led the congregation in singing two of their favourite worship songs, Shine, 

Jesus Shine and Our God is a Great Big God (plus actions!) Also pictured with 

Rev. Chris are Lucas Braund, William Lucas and Jaiden Linney. 

BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL 

APPOINTED PREACHERS FOR JULY/AUGUST 2013 

   7th July             Mr. C. Drew    11.00am            

 14th July   Service at Holsworthy                11.00am 

            21st July                   Rev. J. Henry                       9.30am  (Sac) 

          28th  July   United Service -  Revel  Rev. J. Henry - 6.30pm 

                                                  

          4th August                 Mr A. Collins                      11.00am 

        11th August                Mrs. M. Hodges                 11.00am 

        18th August   Mr. E. Boundy   11.00am 

        25th August  NPA     11.00am 
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ST BRIDGET’S 2013 SPRING LUNCH 

On Sunday 28 April, over 100 people attended the Spring Lunch, 

held at Bridgerule Village Hall. This regular event continues to be 

well supported by not only local villagers but also from afar. As    

usual, Clarice Harris and her team of helpers provided a splendid 4 

course meal following the Grace, led by Rev. Chris Hardwick. As a 

major fund raiser for St. Bridget’s Church, the profit from the lunch 

this year was a magnificent £765.12.  Heartfelt thanks must go to 

Clarice and her team for their organisation and hard work. 

Parents should be kind to 

their children for one simple 

reason: 

they choose your care home. 

Senior Moment! 

When you’re elderly you 

don’t need people to       

remind you how old you 

are……… you have a       

bladder to do that for 

you!! 
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SCOOP  THE POOP CAMPAIGN 

 A cleaner neighbourhood ...we all want it; we can all 

 help to achieve it.   

 

The majority of dog owners are responsible and do  

clean up after their dogs when necessary or train  

them ‘to go at home’.  There are, however, those who 

still choose to be inconsiderate to others. 

 

 Should the Council gain knowledge that a dog owner has not cleaned up 

any mess left by his or her dog, a fixed penalty notice of £50.00 may be 

issued or a fine of up to £1000 be imposed by a Magistrates Court. 

Always carry a poop scoop with you when walking your dog and if there is 

no poop scoop bin available please take the 

waste home. 

PLEASE RESPECT THE VILLAGE AND THE  

COMMUNITY THAT YOU WALK YOUR DOG IN.  

 

ACTIVITES IN THE HALL! 

We have Zumba and we have Yoga but is there    

another activity you would like to see take place 

regularly in our hall? 

Now that our hall is beginning to look good and 

feels much more comfortable to come to, it seems 

the right time to ask the question. 

If enough show an interest and are willing to sustain 

that interest Torridge District Council have pledged 

to help it happen.   Just let me know. Sheila 
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CASH BINGO 

HEDLEY WOOD CARAVAN SITE                           

Sunday  August 11th & Sunday August 18th 

EYES DOWN 8.00pm 

  All profits to Bridgerule Village Hall Refurbishment                           
We thank Hedley Wood for their support 

Village Hall – Progress at last! 
The Village Hall is at last being modernised. In only a few weeks the main hall has been      

completely transformed with new insulated walls, improvements to the electrical    

system to enable future improvements and a fantastic new suspended ceiling with new 

lighting. 

An enthusiastic group of painters have done a marvellous job of painting the hall, the 

stage and the foyer and the cleaners have cleared all the dust and debris and mopped 

the floor a hundred times to bring it back to life! 

We hope the planning permission for the new windows, guttering and fascia boards will 

be approved in July so we can go ahead and order them in good time to complete the 

rest of the work planned for this year. The hall should be much warmer this winter! 

We are already getting quotes for the next stages of the work which will include       

renewing the toilet facilities and providing a new meeting room and catering facilities. 

Before this goes ahead we need to raise more funds so as well as applying for more 

grant     funding we will be launching an appeal in the September Buzz for donations 

towards the  project. We are now approved by HMRC as a Charitable Company so we 

can use the Gift Aid  system to reclaim tax paid on any donations. This means we will 

get £25 for every £20 received! 

Please do come along during revel week and see what we have been doing. The win-

dows won’t be finished by then but we will be showing details of what we hope to 

achieve and the old metal windows will at least serve as a reminder of how bad it used 

to be! 

Finally a very big thank you to everyone who has helped in any way – we’re getting 

there! 
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                   SARAH’S PROM 

Sarah Tomlin has lived in Bridgerule all of her   
life beginning her education at Bridgerule        
Primary School . She later transferred to  
Holsworthy College followed by  Budehaven 
Community College.  
 
On 20th June Sarah, who is 16 and her friends 
attended their Prom at the Falcon Hotel Bude. 

On the day of the prom together with about 40 
of her friends Sarah went to The Weir, for pre 
prom drinks and to have their photographs     
taken. 

The group then travelled to The Falcon Hotel in an old fashioned bus and 
had a lovely evening .  Mum Alison said all the students looked amazing. 
Sarah works part-time at The Weir and in September Sarah begins 6th form 
at Budehaven, studying creative media, travel and tourism and textiles.  She 
is also taking applied Science.  

Sarah has two elder sisters, Georgina 
and Zoe.  She loves spending time 
with her  family, especially her    
grandparents Terry and Angela Brock 
and her many friends in Bude. 

We wish Sarah well for the future. 

 

 

    SARAH AT THE WEIR 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 

AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  

-  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770   Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 

    

      

 Improve your home with local handcrafted pine/ oak  

  fire surrounds which can be waxed or stained to your requirements 

OR  Make your garden stand out with local made to measure 

               PERGOLAS         ARCHES             PICKET FENCING           

         PLUS MUCH MORE FROM OUR GARDEN RANGE 

To have a chat about our range contact STEVE on 01288 331123 

 

                                                                                

Local family garden business                                                                                        

Established 12 years 

   pergolas                patios     

            water features     dry stone walling                  

        fencing / decking     jet blasting service                                                    

              General  Garden Maintenance 

       For a friendly reliable service contact COLIN on 01288 382863                                
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  Southlands Court 

 offers 

* 

full time care,  

respite/holiday care 

and day care 

* 

Peacefully  

Situated 

Regular activities  

  

 

Holsworthy Tuition 
for private home tuition in 

Maths or Physics (GCSE or ‘A’ Level) 
 

contact: Martyn Lawrence 
tel: 01409-259318 

email: info@holsworthytuition.co.uk 

website: www.holsworthytuition.co.uk 
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         Alan & Julie Pike 

               Breezlyn Kennels  

Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

 Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

 Individual Runs 

 Large Play Runs     Tel: +44 (0) 1288 36  

 Grooming Service                                         Email: info@breezlyn.co.uk 

  Doggy Day Care                                                          www.breezlyn.co.uk 

Birthday, Anniversary, Wedding or Special Occasion? 

Whatever your requirements our Woodman Bar can cater for a range of        

functions with your choice of hot or cold buffets, Carvery Dinners or an          

alternative that suits what you need. 

 

Fully Licensed Bar 

Disco Available 

Sunday Carvery 

(Please ring before 

to confirm availability) 
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   BRIDGERULE CARNIVAL WEEK 

SUNDAY 28TH JULY 

 Crowning of Carnival Queen 

                   Miss Katie Coleman Hallett 

                         Village Hall  - 3.00pm 

Followed by Cream Teas, Cake Stall & Sideshows                             

        THE MILL will be open 4.30pm                         

     (see overleaf for details)                                                    

United Service Bridgerule Methodist Chapel 6.30pm 

MONDAY 29TH JULY 

                        Wine and Wisdom 

               Village Hall—Teams of 6  -  Start 7.30pm 

                  Helen Brookhouse  -  Question Master 

     Please enter team to Mrs. C. Harris Tel:  01288 381329 

TUESDAY 30TH JULY 

                                Skittle Tournament 

                Village Hall—Teams of 6 to include 2 ladies 

                             Licensed Bar applied for 

 Enter your team to Liz 01288 381279 or Audrey 01288 381402 

WEDNESDAY 31ST JULY 

                            Ramble  - Assemble Village Hall 6.30pm 

          Tractor/Trailer ride back.     BBQ and sideshows to follow. 

THURSDAY 1ST AUGUST 

                           Family Dog Show - The Ham  7.00pm 

            Burger Bar in attendance including teas and coffees 

FRIDAY 2ND AUGUST 

             Prize Bingo 

         Village Hall   -  Eyes down 8.00pm 
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PHOTOGRAPH COMPETITION 

ANY SUBJECT 

     Age Groups:   

  16 and under 

    Adults:  17 and over. 

Entries to hall Wed 31st. 10.00-12 Noon 

CHILDREN’S ART COMPETITION 

ANY SUBJECT 

Up to A3 Size—ANY MEDIUM 

Ages 2—4 years,  5 - 7 years, 8—11 years 

        12-14 years 

Please bring your entry to The Hall between 

10—12 Noon on Wednesday 

31st July for Judging. 

POT PLANT 

COMPETITION 

Flowering or 

Ornamental 

 

Please bring your entry to 

the hall Wednesday 31st  

between 10 –12 Noon 

 for judging 

A PLANT IN A RECYCLED CONTAINER 

                      Up to Aged 14 

   Bring your container to hall 

   Wednesday  31st between 10.00 & 12. noon. 

TALLEST SUNFLOWER 

COMPETITION 

Entry forms available 

Post Office/Rose Hitchings 

TALLEST WEED 

COMPETITION 

 

Please bring your  

entry to the hall  

on Wednesday  

  31st July  

  between  

      10 –12 Noon 

        for judging  
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Alan and Rosie Beat have kindly agreed to open 

 The Water Mill to Support our Revel Week 

    Sunday 28th July   4.30 to 5.30pm   

   Adults £2.50.    Children  50p   

COOKERY COMPETITIONS 

ADULTS 

 Traditional Crimped Cornish Pasty 

Victoria Sandwich 

(please remember only  jam in centre of sponge and not iced) 

CHILDREN 

‘Something to temp the judges Taste Buds’ 

                       Age groups:  Up to 9  and  10—14 years 

Bring your entries to the hall between 10.00 and 12 noon 

Wednesday 31st July. 

WHEN YOU ARE BAKING 

We would be very grateful if you would donate a homemade cake, 

sponge, tray bake or biscuits to the Cake Stall on Sunday 28th July.  

(crowning of Carnival Queen). 

These can be brought to The Hall after 11.00am  on 

the morning or given to Mrs C. Harris before. 

To enter the competitions a form is required.  These are  available 

from the PO & Stores.  They can be returned to the PO or brought 

with your competition entry to the hall on the day. 
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CARNIVAL DAY  -  Saturday 3rd August 

Tableaux and Fancy Dress to form in The Ham from 6.00pm.                             

Various Classic Cars will also be forming in the procession. 

 BBQ  -  GRAND RAFFLE  -  BOTTLE TOMBOLA 

   FOOTBALL TOMBOLA   

BRING AND BUY - Please bring donations of Plants, Produce, 

Books and Bric a Brac  to Rose Hitchings before Carnival Day 

Following Carnival 

INDIVIDUAL SKITTLE TOURNAMENT  

Skittle Alley 

Highest Ladies Score / Highest Gents Score 

3 Balls 50p.   £20 Prize Money. 

TOMBOLA 

Our Tombola Stall on Carnival Night has always been well supported 

by your kind donations of bottles, jars etc.  

 

  We request you show your support again. Members 

    of our committee will collect your bottles etc from    

 your homes from Monday 29th July.                 

     We thank you in anticipation. 

FUN DOG SHOW 

                                      THURSDAY 1ST AUGUST 2013 

THE HAM BRIDGERULE  7.00PM 

1.  Best Pedigree      2. Best Crossbred.                  3.  Best Movement. 

4.  Most Handsome Dog.              5. Dog that looks most like its owner. 

6. Waggiest Tail.         7. Prettiest Bitch.    8.  Best Veteran (7 years &  Over).  

9. The dog that the judge would most like to take home. 

10 Best Rescue Dog.  11. Best Child Handler.  12.  Best Fancy Dress. 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE  

 COFFEE MORNINGS 

On Tuesday June 4th, 20 members  attend-

ed a talk given by Fire Officer Nick Williams 

from Devon and Somerset Fire and Rescue 

Service. Nick, who is based at  Appledore 

Fire Station explained how the Fire Service has had to adapt to provide cover 

for our area, the second largest in the 

country and the great importance 

placed on educating the public on     

various aspects of Fire Prevention by 

offering talks to many, varied groups. 

He also explained how the Fire        

Service offers free home assessments 

for the more vulnerable members of 

any community, to discuss fire safety and install smoke detectors if required. 

 

BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHAPEL 
In conjunction with Revel Week 

FLOWER FESTIVAL 

Friday 2nd  - Sunday 4th August  

‘A DAY AT THE SHOW’ 

Once again some local ladies have kindly agreed to 

reflect their ideas using floral art on what we might 

see when we visit an agricultural show.    

 CREAM TEAS AVAILABLE 
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HOLSWORTHY GOLF CLUB 

The club was formed in 1937 as a nine hole course and became 18 holes in 
1981 and so in golfing terms it is relatively young and therefore celebrated 75 
years of age in 2012 ! The history is unique because in 1936, a wealthy draper, 
Bill Coombe,was refused membership at Bude Golf Club because he was “in 
trade”. He and a solicitor friend Stanley Rowland ( his son, James Rowland is 
still a member to this day!),decided to form their own golf club at Holsworthy 
and negotiated a 10 year lease on 80 acres of very rough land at £30 per an-
num with an option to buy the freehold for £600.  

The club began with just 24 men and 6 lady members and the “clubhouse” 
was an old beach hut bought for£1! Membership and income increased and in 
1943, the freehold was purchased for £580.The war years saw part of the land 
ploughed for crops as part of the “Dig for Victory “ campaign. In 1975, the 
new clubhouse was built with a major extension completed in 2007. 
Golf clubs in general in the UK have been struggling and HGC has been 
through some tough times but things are looking up ! The new golf               
professional, Joe Jordan , started work here on 22nd April, the course itself is 
looking good under the care of Kevin Piper and his team and Jacquie Carter as 
Manager along with the Club Committee are looking to steer the club          
forward. The food and beverage offering from Charlotte Greenwood and her 
team at Woody's is also gaining a great reputation with members and visitors. 

There are exciting developments about physical changes in the club with the 
new internal access to the Pro Shop, new golf course machinery being         
supplied by Toro, new website, new signage and above all, a desire to          
increase membership with some excellent offers and the joy of any visitors 
who drop in to sample the goods! 
In these tough economic times, HGC has had to look at all aspects of cost but 
at the same time offer  a value for money product to members and 
guests........the “lifestyle memberships schemes” are proving to be very      
popular addition already, it is the young people that are the future of any golf 
club and relationships are being developed with Holsworthy Primary School, 
Bradworthy Primary Academy, Pyworthy Primary School and  Holsworthy 
Community College and Shebbear College to increase the golf activity of our 
Juniors under the stewardship of Simon Moore. We have some excellent 
membership rates for Juniors which you can see on the website and in        
addition, we have recently approved a new junior first year fee of £15 ! 
  01409 253177  Jacquie Carter ( Manager ) www.holsworthygolfclub.co.uk 



21 

Monday 

ZUMBA  | Budehaven John Ward Hall | 7:30 – 8:30pm | £3.50 per session 

Tuesday 

ZUMBA MUMMIES (Mum & Baby Post-natal Fitness Class)  |  Stratton Hall    

11:00 – 12:15pm 

 **Train with your baby, mix with other Mums & babies, tea & coffee  

provided after class** £5.00 per session 

Wednesday 

ZUMBA  |  Bridgerule Village Hall  | 6:30 – 7:30pm  |  £3.50 per session 

Friday 

ZUMBA  |  Poughill Village Hall  |  9:30 – 10:30am   |  £3.50 per session 

        For more information contact Lisa Wood -  07920867735 
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Spotlight on Mr John Hammond……… 

John Hammond was born in Cheveley, Newmarket 

in April 1927. He was the son of a headteacher and  

his mother was a nursing sister. His first memories 

are of being taken to a hunt and being surrounded  

by all the hounds in his pram. When John was a   

young lad, an all girls’ school from Catford were  

evacuated  to the village where his father was in charge, together  with their teachers. 

Each family had 2 evacuees join them except John’s. His family had 2 teachers! 

(how lucky was John) One day John became aware that some of these girls had a hen 

sitting on some of their own eggs in the hope of hatching some chicks. He told them 

that they would never get any baby chicks because they had no cockerel. A few days 

later a message got back to John’s father saying if Mrs Jones wanted her girls to 

have a sex lesson she would have asked for it! 

Unhappy with the progress John was making in the local primary school his dad 

made arrangements for him to go  to a private boarding school in Crambrook, only   

coming home on school holidays. At Crambrook the BBC presenter and Sports 

Commentator, the late Peter West was John’s House Captain. 

At the age of 16 all John longed to do was to work with animals on a farm. 

To start this process he began working as a student at the Kent Farm Institute in   

Sittingbourne. His first job was cavey threshing  followed by hoeing rows of beans 

by hand with two elderly employees. John thought he could hoe much quicker than 

the two mature men but at the end of the day he struggled to keep up. 

Most of John’s holidays were spent with his grandfather on a small holding, helping 

with the sheep and the harvesting of fruit.  For this he was paid 6d a week. John soon 

found out that another of granddad's employees were being paid £5 a week and     

confronted him.  The upshot of this was that granddad said he did not only provide 

work for John but also fed him. Nevertheless John’s wages then rose to 2/6d. 

In November 1945 John annoyed his father by joining the Marines at Lympstone.  

Within a month of joining he contracted meningitis and was admitted to Whipton 

Isolation Hospital, resulting in all Christmas leave being cancelled for every marine.   

Upon John’s complete recovery he became a cook in No5. Cook House, helping to 

prepare food for 200 marines.   

John was then posted to Egypt for 2 years. He recalled sleeping in a hammock 

aboard the flight deck of the aircraft carrier ‘Indomitable’ amongst his sweaty fellow 

marines and so decided to move on to the outside where the air seemed cleaner but 

the result was of being rocked so much so that he almost ended up in the ‘drink’. So 

for safety sake only, from that day on he moved a little closer to his mates!                      
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6 months after returning from Egypt, John now a Lance Corporal, was demobbed. 

In 1966 John moved to Kent and became a herdsman, starting work each day 5.00am 

and having only half a day off a week. He later became livestock manager 

for 3 dairy herds, 2 calf units and 1 beef unit; in total a 1000 head of stock. It was 

while John was working here that he became very interested in the showing of cattle.  

On one particular day whilst John was driving a tractor down the lane he met some-

one driving a very expensive looking car.  The driver in fact was a young Paul 

McCartney who was taking a short cut to his home.                                              

Twelve years later John moved to Rye in Sussex on a farm of 300 acres owned by 

Hurlingham Investments.  He was appointed farm manager but with no stock or     

machinery on the land at the time, John was given a blank cheque to purchase all he 

needed for it to become a working farm.   After a while he began to breed and show 

Sussex bulls, entering four shows a year including The Royal.  In 1980 one of his 

bulls became Supreme Champion at the South of England Show in Ardingly.         

Another bull then became Beef Champion and went on to win the much sought after 

Queens Cup in the same show and John was actually presented with the trophy by 

H.R.H. Queen Elizabeth.                                                                                              

To relax John enjoyed sequence dancing and  in  

1985 at one such dance he met his wife to be Jean. 

Sometime after, the couple moved to Surrey where  

John became an estate bailiff  on a 1000 acre estate  

owned by a Mrs. Diana Barnato-Walker  MBE and 

Master Fox Hounds. This lady was the first woman  

pilot to go through the  sound barrier during the war. Her father was one of the     

Bentley Boys and her grandfather a diamond millionaire. John was also asked at this 

time by a horse dealer to ride with the Old Surrey and Burstow hunt with the view of 

showing and selling some of the dealers horses. After 2 years John and Jean decided 

to move to Cornwall and in 1987 they set up home at Wainhouse Corner where Jean 

had a bed and breakfast business for ten years and John spending some of his time 

whilst there steeping hedges on the Bude Canal. In 1997 they moved to Kildare 

Bridgerule where they live today and here John began to 

display the hand tools he had begun to collect.  John’s                                               

favourite hand  tool being the hammer and he has 300 of them!    

Jean recalls that at one particular sale John left her  to look   

after a rusty jalo, a push hoe, he had just bought, whilst he    

went off  again to buy what turned out to be 8 flat irons. Quite 

quickly Jean found herself surrounded by some very                                                                  

interested males but she quickly realised it was the jalo that was  

attracting  them!   Both John and Jean have always  
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enjoyed their gardens and John has been successful over a long period in entering 

his flowers, dahlias in particular, and vegetables in various shows. Both John and 

Jean are founder  members of Holsworthy Vintage Club and enjoy going on        

holidays abroad. Three years ago they went on a cruise to the Suez Canal and the 

pyramids to revisit where John had served as a marine.  Earlier this year they     

visited Holland. They have opened their gardens on more than one occasion for the 

benefit of others with many visitors enjoying John’s huge collection of antique 

hand and garden tools to which he is still adding to.  

Some years ago John said that he would like to be able to paint, in particular to be  

able to paint a tree. So he enrolled at The Gregson Centre.  John learnt how to paint 

a tree and Kildare now houses a collection of very colourful pictures that have been 

painted by John.  John and Jean also regularly support events in our village.  

 

On behalf of The Buzz I thank both John and Jean for the interview and for 

their most generous donation to our Village Hall. I wish them both well. 

 

 

ST. BRIDGET’S CHURCH/ PYWORTHY  
SERVICES FOR JULY & AUGUST 2013 

 Trinity 6     July 7th       9.30am  Pyworthy          Patronal Celebration 
                                      11.00am   Bridgerule         Communion by Expression 

 Trinity 7    July 14th     9.30am   Pyworthy         Eucharist 
                                       11.00am   Bridgerule        Family Service 

Trinity 8     July 21st      9.30am   Pyworthy         Morning Prayer   
                                        11.00am  Bridgerule        Eucharist 

Trinity 9     July 28th      9.30am   Pyworthy         Eucharist  
                                        11.00am   Bridgerule       Eucharist 
        6.30pm   United Revel Service  Methodist Chapel 

Trinity 10   August 4th  9.30am   Pyworthy          Morning Prayer 

                                         11.00am  Bridgerule        Eucharist 

Trinity 11  August 11th   9.30am  Pyworthy         Commmunion by Extension 

                                          11.00am  Bridgerule       Communion by Extension 

Trinity 12  August 18th   9.30am  Pyworthy         Morning Prayer 

                                           11.00am Bridgerule       Eucharist 

Trinity 13 August 25th    9.30am  Pyworthy        Eucharist with Baptism 

                                          11.00am  Bridgerule       Eucharist 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

Welcome to Brian Beadle at 6 Littlebridge Meadow as a new co-ordinator 

for that area.  Telephone 01288 381117.  He  joins:- 

  Alan Bryant (Hedley Wood) 01288 381404 

 Alec Johnston (Southfields) 01288 381054 

Chris Hitchings (Meadows Barn) 01288 381129 

Cliff Seymour-Smith (Bevills Hill) 01288 381690 

Ken James (Merrifield) 01288 381279 

Paul Dymond (Borough Cross) 01288 381309 

Shirley Abbott (Mill Road) 01288 381564 

Sid Parnell (Jewells Cross) 01288 381770 

John McDougall (Furze to Dux) 01288 381770 

HOW ABOUT NEWACOTT CROSS ? 

Scam this time to avoid—It is not the council phoning to say they can save 

you money if your council tax band is wrong. Put the phone down! 

Neither should you press any buttons on your phone because the recorded 

voice asks you to do. Don’t touch your buttons. Put the phone down! 

Thankfully we live in a relatively crime free area—but opportunists exist so 

do not “invite” them in.  Do not leave windows open on your vehicle or 

house if you are not there.  Little things can be stolen whilst your back is 

turned.  Don’t let it happen and “don't  have nightmares” about it.  

“Keep‘ em peeled”    John McDougall  

 

 

 Following the article written in the previous edition of The 

 Buzz,  Sheila  Connolly,  Founder of charity Friends of Liver Life  

 Plymouth wishes to thank all those who have shown their  

 support to Roger and Fran  Dymond  on   recent fund raising 

 events held in Holsworthy.  £2700 has been raised  for the 

 Plymouth  support group in just a few weeks.   

THANK YOU HOLSWORTHY 
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BROOKS GARDEN CENTRE 

   Stratton (A3072) Bude Cornwall EX23 9NR 

Telephone 01288 352897 

Everything for the Garden and the Gardener 

Super selection of Gifts for the whole family. 

“Gardeners Retreat” Restaurant open every day with 

Daily Specials, choice of Hot Meals and all our cakes 

JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Serving,Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

Tel: 01288 381536          Mobile: 07825698529 

e-mail: info@jonpiper.co.uk 
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Humphrey Pullar 

      PROFESSIONAL 

    CHIMNEY SWEEP 

        NACS  & HETAS 

  Full Brush and Vac Service 

  Birds Nests Removed 

  Smoke Testing 

  Appliance Servicing 

  Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

              Tel:   01409 240138 

              Mob: 07984406290 
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CN Holistics ~ Pyworthy 

Specialising in Nutrition and Herbal medicine, massage and 

meditation. 

Professional training and workshops for leisure. 

Raw Chocolate products and affordable luxury facial products 

 

www.cnholistics.com 

01288 381201 or 07810 645941 

 

BUDE EYE CENTRE 

  13 Queen Street      Bude     EX238AY 

 Tel:  01288 350041         Fax:  01288 350140      

www.budeeyecentre.co.uk           ino@budeeyecentre.co.uk   

 Private & NHS Eye Examinations    Contact Lens Consultation    

     Local, Professional and Friendly       Large selection of Spectacle Frames            

  Sunglasses Incl Range      Same Day Service Available                

                New Hearing Service available with competitively priced Repair service and 

     half price hearing aid batteries            Wheelchair/disabled access. 

E 

       ADULT AND KIDS  

      BOUNCY CASTLES  

 SUMO WRESTLING SUITS 

      BUNGEE CHALANGE 

        GARDEN GAMES 

       INFLATABLE SLIDES  
       SOUTHWEST BOUNCY CASTLES.CO.UK 

   JON DAVIS 07779782716 
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NEATE 

FEET 
For all your foot 

health needs 

 Professional foot care in the  

 comfort of your own home. 

 *Painful Callus Reduced 

 *Toenail Clipping 

 *Ingrowing Toenails 

 *Painful Corns Removed 

 *Paddings & Dressings 

 *Verrucae Treatment 

 *Reflexology 

Everything you require to keep your 

feet pain free 

Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 
Qualified foot health practitioners 

 Mob: 07968232344 /  

                 07870508867 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     

Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                     Darren & Amanda Linney - Hollybank 

P.J. Bobcat Hire— Mr C Cholwill                       Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer 

St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                           John & Jean Hammond—Kildare 

Mr and Mrs C Hitchings  - Meadows Barn         Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill 

Mr and Mrs T. Brock—The Green                      Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows. 

Mr and Mrs Field  - 10 Southfields                      Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields. 

Mr and Mrs Hodges  - Southfields                       Les & Betty Slade—The Green 

Cliff and Liz Seymour-Smith  - Glencarne          Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park 

Mr and Mrs J Gardener  - Buttsbeer Farm           Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green 

Mr and Mrs G Cleave  -  Garden Ridge               Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                   

Stephen and Sandie -  Southfields                        Tony & Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park            

Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                  Mr & Mrs. Bayliss  -  The Forge                                    

Mrs. C. Gee  -  Southfields                                   Mr and Mrs Heal  - Ashleigh                               

Mr and Mrs. W. Eastcott  -  Littlebridge             Steve and Jo South  -  Brensham House              

Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer  -  Silverstone                Carol and Ian Baker -  Eastlake Lewdown   

Michael & Alison Timms -Glebe House             Paul and Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge             

Mr. And Mrs. J. Yeo  -  Holsworthy                    Barry & Lisa Lucas—Elmpark                            

Sandy and Linda  -  Lustleigh                Mr. & Mrs. Pickett— Southfields.                       

Mr. Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                         Mr. & Mrs. Keen -Littlebridge Meadows            

Mr. And Mrs. B. Williams  - Owlies                  Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                

Mr & Mrs. Ray. Bewes  -  The Green                 Mr & Mrs. Thompson - Littlebridge                    

Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                              Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh         

Mr & Mrs. D. Hale  -  Lodgeworthy                   Ron & Gwyneth Cameron—Southfields             

Mr and Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines             Roger & Cindy Neep—Tamar House                               

Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holladon                        Mr & Mrs. C. Darwin—Scotland Farm              

Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Knowle Cottage             Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                       

Mr & Mrs. M. Lucas -Little Bridge Meadows   Malcolm Newton—Southfields                          

Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park              Paul & Jane Woodward—Morwenna                 

Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks.                          Mrs. Joyce Honey - South View                         

Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                     Ann & Nick Prutton—Dux                                 

Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin             Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                           

Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows  Trevor & Sue Bowden - Churchtown Farm        

Keith & Sheila Descombe   -  Hedley Wood       Terry & Julie Reddicliffe—Larapinta   

Dave    -  Hedley Wood                            Michael & Linda Moore -The Green                  

Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                               Mr. &. Mrs. B. Ashton—Southlands        

Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm    Kevin & Sue Norton—The Village   

Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary    Doug & Sue Genini -                                          

Highfield Caravan & Camping Site      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada    

The Gridley’s - London                                      Mrs. M. Bird  - Kents View                    

      Also those who did not wish to be named 
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PVCu WINDOWS & DOORS   CONSERVATORIES   KITCHENS & BATHROOMS   

GLASS BALUSTRADES   BUILDING SUPPLIES 

Kings Hill Industrial Estate, Bude EX23 8QN                                

www.kjbromell.co.uk                                 01288 357020 

  we manufacture, supply and fit double glazed PVCu windows, doors and custom 

designed conservatories 

    we design and supply beautiful, functional kitchens, bathrooms and wet  

rooms to help you create your ideal home 

    open up the view from your patio or balcony with glass balustrading       supplied  and 

fitted by our skilled craftsmen 

    at our site in Bude we have a large building supplies shop – open to both  

trade and the public. 

 

Gary & Heidi Masters 

Makers of high quality period miniatu re furniture 
 

4 Railway Cottages Bridgerule Holsworthy Devon  EX22 7EB 

Tel: 01288 381676    e-mail Heidi@masterminiatures.co.uk 

 

www.mastersminiatures.com 

 

 

VILLAGE COFFEE CLUB  - 2nd July,  16th July, 30th July.  10.30am 

                                             6th August, 20th August   Village Hall 

PARISH COUNCIL   -         24th July &  August 21st -8.00pm Village Hall 

REVEL WEEK   -         28th July - 3rd August (see centrefold for details) 

FLOWER FESTIVAL  -        2nd  - 4th August  3.00—8.00pm  - Cream Teas 

CAR TREASURE HUNT -   29th July (see advert) 

http://www.kjbromell.co.uk/

